Office of Chief of Police



Chief of Police Arthel L. Howell

April 30, 2020

Mayor Cory Mason City of Racine Common Council 730 S Washington Ave Racine, WI 53403

RE:

Committee Appearance Request to Apply for and Accept the 2021 Bullet Proof Vest Partnership Grant

(#00302)

Dear Mayor Mason & Members of the Common Council,

I respectfully request to appear before the Finance and Personnel Committee and/or Common Council to seek approval to apply for and accept the 2021 Bullet Proof Vest Partnership Grant (#00302). The grant is for \$46,575.00. There is a required city match associated with this grant of \$46,575.00, which will be funded through the Racine Police General Fund. This grant will reimburse 50% of the cost of vests in 2021.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Arthel L. Howell Chief of Police

ALH/cad

CC

Assistant Chief John Polzin Deputy Chief Mark Schulz

auchil Hould



Grant Control Number Request

Today's Date: April 22, 2020

Requestor: Chief Art Howell via Mary Horn/Training Clerk

Requesting Dept: Police

Action Requested: Permission to Apply

Funding Agency: Bureau of Justice

Type of Agency: Federal

Project Duration: Two Years

Amount: \$ 46,575.00

Required City Match: \$46,575.00

How Will Match be Funded: Racine Police General Fund

Grant Title: 2021 Bullet Proof Vest Partnership Grant

Grant Funds Will Be Used For: Replacing expired bulletproof vest for

Racine Police Department.

Grant Control Number Assigned: 00302